
HORTON IN RIBBLESDALE PARISH COUNCIL

CAR PARK POLICY – Adopted 12th July 2021

Introducton

Horton in Ribblesdale Parish Council has made provision for a free car park at Helwith Bridge
and this policy includes regulatons for the safe use of the car park for residents and visitors.

Regulatons

 Free parking for the use of residents & visitors on a frst served basis.

 No Access to the car park for vehicles that cannot pass under the height barrier 
without prior permission from the Parish Council.

 The car park must not be used for camping purposes including the overnight sleeping
in vehicles.

 No maintenance work to be undertaken on vehicles beyond that needed to start the 
vehicle.

 Parking is not permited for unroadworthy, SORN, untaxed, non MOT, or abandoned 
vehicles.

 When parking please avoid obstructng other vehicles.

 Avoid causing noise nuisance or driving at an inappropriate speed.

 Avoid ant-social and criminal behaviour.

Disclaimer

Horton in Ribblesdale Parish Council is not responsible for vehicles parked in Helwith Bridge 
car park, including liability for damage, injury, thef or vandalism.

Abandoned Vehicles

Abandoned vehicles will be removed in accordance with the guidance provided at:
htps://www.gov.uk/guidance/abandoned-vehicles-council-reponsibilites 

Horton in Ribblesdale Parish Council
Contact: clerk@hortoninribblesdale.org.uk 
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